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Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th February 2018

Present: Cllrs A. Baker, P. Millard, D. Shaw, B. Taylor (Chairman), TWC Borough Cllr A. Eade, C. Lane – Clerk.
There were five members of the public present.
17.124 Welcome by the Chairman
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

17.125 Apologies: Cllr C. Baker and J. Taylor.
Resolved to agree the apologies.

17.126 Declarations of Interest: None.

17.127 Public Session:
The Meeting is to be adjourned for 15 minutes to allow questions to the Chairman from Members of the Public.

· A member of the public enquired enquired about the agenda item 17.130(a).

The Meeting was resumed.

Resolved to bring forward item 17.131(f).
The Council was informed that since the site visit with A Careless (AC), Borough Cllr Andrew Eade (AE) and Cllr Andrew Baker (AB), a structural report has been submitted to TWC and; thereafter LPC. It was commented that what was required was to move this project forward in line with the views of the residents, should the footpath be open or closed? In the past there had been quite a stir regarding the footpath and therefore the wants of the residents should be considered. The council was reminded that AC had agreed to put up more permanent barriers to stop access into the footpath (for safety reasons) but this had not yet happened. It was also raised that since the site visit, around six weeks prior, more of the structure had collapsed and was now encroaching on the fence on the other side of the footpath. AE commented that to open the footpath would require heavy engineering with safety being an issue as well as cost. He further commented that there was a usable tarmac footpath running around the outside of the site which allowed access. 
Cllr D. Shaw raised the point that the footpath in its current location was not on TWC’s definitive footpath map and that the structure of the wall was “garden fencing” and not fit for purpose. He suggested that the only practical way to address the issue was to use gabion baskets and fill in from the road, however this would require the footpath to be closed permanently. Adding that the local Highway Authority had a duty of care to make it safe. AB brought some old minutes (DMLPC) to the Councils attention which referring to the re-location of the footpath state “a possibility has since arose whereby, if agreed by both parties, TWC will adopt the land on which the footpath sits and pay for the fencing to be relocated. Responsibility and ownership will then be that of TWC.”.
Comment was made to the historic moving of the footpath and at that time the loss of trees and retaining bank. Mrs Toogood who lives in the house above the footpath was able to add that she believed that there was a large drain in the corner of her garden nearest to the footpath. The Chairman commented that the Parish Council needed to push TWC for action on the matter, and for ideas to resolve it.
AE asked the Council if they wanted the footpath re-opened or made safe. The Council responded that making it safe was the main priority. AE volunteered to chase this up at TWC.
Resolved that the Clerk write to TWC regarding the footpath and making it safe.

17.128 Minutes:
Resolved to agree the minutes of Monday 8th January 2018. 

17.129 Matters Arising from those Minutes:
(a) Standing Orders and Financial Regulations – Council to review and agree both documents.
Resolved to agree both the standing orders and financial regulations.

17.130 New Business:
(a) Daffodil Bulb Display, Hollingsgate Mound & Rampart Way – request from Cllr Steven Reynolds, Mayor, Borough of Telford and Wrekin to support this project with a grant of £100.
Resolved not to support this project.
(b) Draft Protocol for Councillor / Clerk Relations – Council to review and agree.
Resolved to agree the draft protocol for Councillor / Clerk relations.
(c) Internal Audit – Council to discuss the Internal Audit for the 2017/18 financial accounts.
Resolved that the Clerk obtain quotes for internal Audit.
(d) Parish Newsletter – Council to discuss the 2018 Parish Newsletter.
Resolved that the newsletter should go out in Autumn.
(e) Lilleshall in Relief – Council to nominate a representative to be a trustee on this outside body. 
Resolved that Cllr P. Millard would be the Council representative.

17.131 Reports:
(a) Tennis Courts: Nothing to report.
(b) Allotments: The manure has arrived. 
(c) Street Lights: Following a recent meeting with both TWC and Prysmian a site visit and audit of all lights will be undertaken to establish the total number of lights belonging to the Parish Council. Cllrs A. Baker and D. Shaw will be assisting Prysmian with this. A further meeting is planned for the 5th March.
(d) Neighbourhood Plan: Due to illness some reports are still outstanding but the majority of work has been completed.
(e) Post Office: Cllr Baker reported that although it was increasingly difficult to speak to someone at the Post Office a new address had come into his possession and suggested that the Council also write to this address. The Clerk commented that she had sent a letter to the Post Office but was happy to send another to this address and if the Council so wished, to write to the postmaster for Lilleshall Post Office.
Resolved that the Clerk send a letter to the Post Office and Postmaster.
(f)  Footpaths: The Council was made aware of problems with the decaying railway sleeps on the footpath leading up to the incline.
Resolved that Cllr K. Cherrington would report this.
(g) Other reports: None.

17.132 Correspondence – for action: None.

[bookmark: _GoBack]17.133 Correspondence -  for information:
(a) Letter to Leader of Telford and Wrekin Re NHS Blood and Transplant – Please see attached. Noted.
(b) TWC Job Adverts for Personal Assistants – to raise awareness of the roles, please see attached. The Council was informed that Blood donations were no longer being taken at Coseley Hall. 

17.134 Planning:
(a)	Applications: 
Reference: TWC/2018/0062
Address: 51 Limekiln Lane, Lilleshall, Newport, Shrosphire, TF10 9EY
Proposal: Erection of two storey side extension and single storey front extension including a porch
Applicant: Mr & Mrs Back
Resolved No objection.

(b)	Permission Granted: None.
(c)	Permission Refusals: None.
(d)	Any other planning matters: It was raised that application TWC/2017/0474 been recently agreed by TWC.

17.135 Finance:
(a) Payments:
(a) BT                                   Invoice (to note)                                                     £27.22
(b) TWS                                Invoice (Grounds Maintenance December)         £558.19 
(c) C. Lane                           Salary (February plus overtime)                           £866.36
(d) HMRC                             NIC’s                                                                      £25.41
Resolved to approve all payments.
(b) Cheques – two Cllrs are required to sign cheques and check against the relating invoices. Carried out.
 
17.136 Training:
The “Annual Parish Meeting” Verses the “Annual Meeting of the Council”, 5th February, 5:30 – 7:30, Shirehall.

17.137 Date of the Next Meeting 05.03.18
Items for the agenda to be notified to the clerk by 23.02.18


Chairman ……………………………………………………………………………05.03.18
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